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Site Report – Chignik Lake – March 2023 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Barbra Donachy/Head Teacher, 
Chignik Lake 

  
March was a short month, thanks to Spring Break. But it was a full month for sure! Thanks to Nancy 
Anderson at the Lagoon, we were able to join forces and bring Diane Selanoff to lead Chignik Arts Week. 
She shared her artistic and sewing talent to lead students, staff and community members in making mukluks 
to warrior hats.  
Personnel  
Chignik Lake School had filled our last open position at the beginning of the month. Unfortunately, our aide 
who was filling three positions resigned at the end of the month. She was a great help to our school. We will 
miss her. In spite of the loss, we will finish the year strong with staff flexibility and a strong commitment to 
all of our students. 
Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 
All students are making progress in our standards-based system.  
 
Technology Progress 
We continue share the remaining two Apple TVs to display content to our students. We’ve had students 
transfer to our school with iPads, but no cables. The tech department has ordered charging cables for us. 
Facility Update 
Our facility is in good shape. Our new maintenance person is very diligent. She has been keeping on top of 
any issues and been proactively taking care of our school buildings and teaching housing. Our custodial staff 
is keeping our building clean and sanitized.  
LSAC Activity 
The LSAC met on March 14th. Approved minutes will be sent separately. The last meeting is set for April 12, 
2023.   
Volunteer Report 
Community volunteers are still pitching in when needed. The usual monthly hours have been donated to the 
school to run items from the airfield and to and from our village office as well as shelving library books.  
Professional Development 
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Barbra, Jacob and Melody are all completing personal professional development goals to add to their 
teaching toolboxes and to help all of our students.  

Pupil Attendance  

We ended the month with a dip in enrollment compared to last month. We now have 15 students attending 
school at the Lake. We are doing our best to maintain sanitizing protocols. Still, we’ve had quite a few 
students out with illnesses. 
Student and Staff Safety 
Students are regularly supervised to ensure all are interacting in a safe manner.  
Subsistence Calendar 
Students and staff are diligently working to maximize efforts to work within our allotted calendar days. 
Other 
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Chignik Arts Week 
at the Lake 
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Dance &  
Warrior Hats 
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Fur Sewing 
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Sewing 
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 Building Simple Machines 


